Springdale Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors Minutes – March 28, 2017

The March meeting of the Springdale Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors was held on Tuesday, March 31 in the Zachary Conference Room of the Springdale Chamber. Board members present at the meeting were: Brent Hanby, Hex Bisbee, Perry Webb, Eddie Vega, Derek Gibson, Brian Moore, Dr. Jim Rollins, Tom Sledge, Bob Arthur, Danny McGinley, Rev. Don Elmore, Heather Lind, Patty Hatfield, Tex Holt, Murry Cline, Mayor Doug Sprouse, and Billy Sweetser and Frank Ray. Dan Kallesen, General Manager of South Coast Baking was a special guest.

Five members of the Leadership Springdale class were present including: Melissa Reeves (city of Springdale), Hunter Rogers (The Jones Center), Alonzo Pedigrew (Tyson Foods), Jonathan Koonce (Northwest Health), Lisa Kaplan (Legacy National Bank). Staff members present included Rhonda Hughes, Sarah Gordley, Jim Ed Reed, Bill Rogers, and Scott Edmondson.

Chairman Hanby called the meeting to order and introduced visiting members of the Leadership Springdale class.

Kallesen, general manager of South Coast Baking, addressed the Board, providing a historical background of the company. He explained the owners had repurchase the California-based company in 2012 and needed a manufacturing and distribution facility in the middle part of the country to better service its customer base including Walmart and Sam's Club. Springdale was chosen after working with the Chamber and state economic development commission. The company produces private label cookies and ships the frozen dough to customers who cook them on-site. Kellesen was very complimentary of the assistance the Chamber, city and state of Arkansas provided in their relocation to Springdale. To accommodate further expansion and growth, South Coast Baking was sold to Rise Baking in February of 2016. He said the local plant has submitted plans for a 97,000 sf expansion that would add an additional 60-80 employees when complete and operational. He said business has been excellent and that the company has discussed potentially building a separate distribution center.

The Board was asked to review minutes of the regular January Board meeting as well as the January Special Board meeting. Motions to approve were made and seconded for each and the motions passed.

Webb provided the Board with a review of the Financial Dashboard. He explained the Chamber was on budget through March with financials showing the Chamber \$400 ahead of budget. He said March financials would reflect the \$69,000 net profit made from the 2017 Annual Meeting. A motion was made and seconded to approved the financials and the motion passed.

The Board heard that auditors had completed their work on their 2016 audit of the Chamber's financials. Webb said he would expect to receive something from the accountants in late April, in time for the Board to review at their May meeting.

Renovations to the Chamber building are almost complete, the Board was told. The Chamber moved out of the building it was leasing from the First United Methodist Church on March 1. The Development Division and the Communications Division are now located on the renovated ground floor of the Chamber building. Some trim work remains to be done as well as the replacement of all windows in the building next month. Webb said that while a line of credit was established to assist in the renovation, the Chamber hadn't had to use it as much as anticipated. He invited the Board to take a quick tour of the downstairs after the meeting.

Reed provided a membership and sponsorship update, explaining that after a slow January and February, membership sales had picked up with 21 sold in March, ahead of the monthly goal of 20. He said the staff has been taking part in additional sales training and viewing sales technique videos. He said he expects 20-25 memberships sold each month for the remainder of 2017. He noted a record \$110,000 in sponsorships sold for the Annual Meeting and that his team is on track to set record sponsorship sales for the Spring Golf Scramble.

The Board heard the Tyson Foods Salute to the Arkansas Legislature was successful in February with 62 legislators attending and 150 total attendees including members of the Leadership Springdale class. Webb noted that the regional NWA Night Out a few weeks later drew fewer attendees. The Annual Meeting enjoyed a \$69,000 net profit, thanks to strong sponsorships sales and reduced expenses. Morning Brew continues to show strong numbers, hosting nine first time attendees the week before during Spring Break.

Rogers reviewed each of the nine sections that comprise the Chamber's submission to be accredited by the U. S. Chamber of Commerce. The deadline for submission is March 31. The Chamber will receive confirmation of its accreditation level in early June. A number of documents were created and/or updated for the process including an Annual Report, Crisis Preparedness Plan, Technology Plan, Data Protection Plan, and Marketing Plan. A motion was made to endorse and approve the plans and the motion passed.

Rollins told the Board that the Don Tyson School of Innovation had been recognized as one of the 13 best innovation schools in the nation by the national school board organization. He said work to build fields for baseball, softball and track had been bid and would soon be under construction for Springdale High School. He said Southwest Junior High, Walker Elementary and Tyson Elementary would also be receiving some renovation work this summer.

Sprouse said he expected Governor Hutchinson to sign a resolution the next day that would allow Marshallese children in Arkansas to have access to the state's ARKIDS First healthcare program. Rollins praised the move noting that there are 3,000 Marshallese students in the Springdale Schools. Sprouse also said that work has begun again on the Elm Springs Road overpass and that it should be completed on its original timeline in late summer.

Webb reviewed a number of legislative actions the Chamber had been monitoring and said the Chamber's role had been primarily to put out a number of fires as bills had been filed that were not pro-business. He said that a consultant from Jonesboro would be in Springdale in early April to meet with various groups as part of the Chamber's work to help secure additional federal grants. The consultant has assisted Jonesboro in accomplishing this same goal. He said the Chamber would be contributing \$3,000 to the Fallen Veteran's Memorial recently approved by the City Council. The funds will come from the Leadership Springdale project account.

Hanby asked the Board for a motion to approve small edits to the previously amended and approved Chamber By-Laws, Financial Policy Manual and Policies and Procedures Manual that had been recommended after being reviewed by the Chamber's attorney. The attorney review was also a requirement of the U.S. Chamber accreditation process. After reviewing the minor edits in each document, a motion was made and seconded to approve the changes and the motion passed.

	Sand All			
Cubmitted by	Kannel All Nall	Data	March 20 2017	

With no further business, Chairman Hanby adjourned the meeting.